HSHS Alumni Association Meeting

April 11, 2016 7pm at Brookside Meeting Room

Members Present: Terry Slagel, Laura Tarrell, Kelli Rhoe, Stacey Martin, Melody Engebretson and Cheryl Huddleston. Special Guest Karen Meston

Financial Report was given by Treasurer Laura Tarrell. Currently we have a balance of \$16,125.08 in our account.

Old Business:

Website Update: Given by Stacey M., she gave a showcase on how the website looks now and talked about the similarities and changes she has made for the website and will be working on getting a Facebook page up and going. The HSHS Alumni Association website is now linked to the Chamber, City, Wiki and School. Brett is still working on getting the website linked to the Hot Springs Star. Stacey made a motion to switch domains from what we currently are running off of to a Google account. Mel E. Seconded it.

Laura T. had met with Dave B on the Teacher of the Year Scholarship procedures and she is comfortable continuing working on that project.

Scholarship & Awards Night will be held May 10th. Social starting at 6:00 pm and event will start at 7. Mel will get the cake, ice cream and retrieve volunteers.

Great American Clean Up will be May 7th starting at 8 am. Lunch will be served at the United Church. We are in charge of the river from Waterfall to the Braun including the garden by the bandstand.

New Scholarship Update given by Stacey M. and Karen M. Discussion was held on details of who can qualify and how to get the word out. Looks like we will be ready to accept applications this year and the Scholarship will be presented at the Firecracker Duck Race on July 4th.

This Year's Scholarship Applications deadline was April 10th. Brett and Stacey are working on a score card. They would like 2 people to be on the scholarship committee to help read and approve scholarships. Stacey M. And Cheryl H. has volunteered to help Brett.

New Business:

Ideas of big events for the future all class reunions ?? None at this time

Community Projects – Hall of fame and the Booster Club wants to have us work with them on funding and or helping with the Bleacher or Chairs they are looking into putting up on the High School Football Stands. We all agreed that would be a project we would like to help out with and we will get more information on it when it comes.

Next meeting will be held January 2017

Mel E. made a motion to adjourn meeting.